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MSP Joins ARL to Remind Pet Owners About the Dangers of 
Leaving an Animal in a Hot Vehicle 

When the Temperature Rises – It’s Too Hot for Spot®! 
 
As New England continues to see extremely hot early summer conditions, Massachusetts State 
Police (MSP) is teaming with the Animal Rescue League of Boston (ARL) for its annual summer 
safety campaign, Too Hot for Spot®, to remind pet owners about the dangers of leaving an 
animal in a hot car. 
 
MSP’s K9 Unit and ARL invite members of the media to help spread this important summer-
time message. 
 
Media Availability: 
When: Wednesday, July 7 @ 1:00 p.m. 
Where: Massachusetts State Police Framingham Barracks, XXXXX 
 
Unlike humans, animals cannot efficiently cool their bodies. And if you think that cracking the 
windows will help keep your pet cool – it won’t. Even with the windows cracked, with outside 
temperatures even below 80 degrees, the inside of a vehicle can heat up to well over 100 degrees 
in a matter of minutes. The stifling heat inside a car makes animals susceptible to heat stroke, 
and the onset of symptoms is rapid. 

Common symptoms include lethargy or weakness, heavy panting, glazed eyes, profuse 
salivation, excessive thirst, lack of coordination, a deep red or purple tongue, vomiting – and can 
even include seizures or unconsciousness. 
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With the onset of heat stroke, every second counts, so if your canine companion is experiencing 
any of these symptoms, it is critical that you take them immediately to the closest veterinary 
hospital for treatment. 

Health hazards aside, it is also against the law in Massachusetts to keep an animal confined in a 
vehicle when extreme heat or cold may threaten the animal’s health – and law enforcement 
throughout the Commonwealth will be on the lookout throughout the summer.  

ARL launched its Too Hot for Spot® annual campaign eight years ago, and while pet owners 
should be well aware of the dangers of leaving animals in vehicles during the warm weather 
months, we sadly still see numerous examples of animals suffering and even dying every year, as 
the result of being left in the car.  

Please, when it is hot outside, leave your dog at home. Set them up in a cool, humidity and 
temperature-controlled room, give them plenty of water, and make sure to limit their outdoor 
exercise to the morning or evening hours when it is coolest. 

To learn more summer pet safety tips, visit arlboston.org/too-hot-for-spot. 

ABOUT THE ANIMAL RESCUE LEAGUE OF BOSTON: 

The Animal Rescue League of Boston (ARL) is an unwavering champion for animals in need, committed to 
keeping them safe and healthy in habitats and homes. Founded in 1899, ARL provides high-quality veterinary 
care, adoption, and rescue services; while also confronting the root causes of animal cruelty and neglect through 
innovative community programs, police investigations, and public advocacy. In 2020, ARL served nearly 17,000 
animals throughout Massachusetts. ARL is a non-profit 501(c)3 organization. The Animal Rescue League of Boston 
does not receive government grants or public funding (with the exception of limited COVID-19 relief funding) and 
relies on the generosity of our supporters to help animals in need. For more information please visit us online at 
arlboston.org; and be sure to follow us on Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram.  
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